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President’s Comments 
Dear Friends, 
  
I write to you as our fall colors blaze in reds, yellows, 
and browns, and yet snow is forecast for northern Iowa 
later today! Your West Des Moines Historical Society 
has been busy building new capacity during 
2013. We are embarking on a major fundraising initia-
tive to raise our organization's profile, rebuild capac-
ity, and provide funds for much needed repairs to the 
exterior of the Jordan House and the Bennett School. 
  
In support of this effort, last month we launched 
a $250,000 Community Enrichment Initiative with a 
hosted event at the Stine Hospitality Barn, courtesy of 
Harry and Molly Stine.  On a beautiful, warm mid-
October afternoon, we had about 100 guests includ-
ing West Des Moines Historical Society members and 
volunteers, elected officials, and local area residents and 
business leaders interested in learning more about the 
work of the Society.  Pat Berkley Jordan from Minne-
sota, Bob Jordan from Cedar Falls, and his daughter, 
Jenna DeRoos, and her daughter Jordan, from Urban-
dale were special guests--three generations of Jordan 
family members! 
  
We also had special guests Debbie Dean and two Valley 
High School students, Abby Edgar and Natalie Dean, 
who were part of the Hyperstream club that produced a 
5-minute video, telling the inspiring story of early West 
Des Moines settler, James C. Jordan.  Our program also 
included the viewing of a 9-minute Community Enrich-
ment video produced by Three Razors Media, which the 
Society produced to help raise awareness for our cultural 
and historic activities.  The YouTube links for these 
two videos can be found on our website, 
www.wdmhistoricalsociety.org.  If you haven't seen ei-
ther video, please spend a few minutes viewing them 
and share them with others who you think might be in-
terested in learning more about the Society.  They pro-
vide a helpful context for the Community Enrichment 
Initiative and why we believe our education-
oriented mission is worth supporting. 
  
Finally, I wanted to bring you up-to-date on our mem-
bership development efforts.  We began the year with 
85 memberships and a goal of getting to 300 by year 
end.  With your help, we can get there!  As of Septem-
ber 30th, we are at 172.  Membership levels range from 
$10 for student/seniors to $1,000 for benefactors.  Indi-
viduals, foundations, and corporations are eligible to 
join, too.  We are also looking for major support-

ers.  These levels range from Trailblazer at $500 to Leg-
acy at $10,000.  Every little bit of support helps us move 
toward a sustainable base of support -- approximately 
$125,000--which the Society will use to continue 
to deliver our high-quality educational programming to 
area schools, local residents, and out-of-town guests.  
  
In a typical year, more than 1,500 school children from 
40 schools visit our two Society properties, which fea-
ture early Iowa history from 1850-1945.  With adequate 
funding we can expand our educational programming 
and our reach to more central Iowa schools.  We also 
draw about 1,000 members from the general public each 
year, with visitors coming from around the Midwest, 
places like Omaha, Minneapolis, and Kansas City.  With 
your support, we'd like to grow our visitor numbers 
while we add new special events, like seasonal music and 
theatre, and other opportunities to experience the prop-
erties throughout the year. 
  
Whether you donate cash, volunteer time, or contribute 
in-kind services (hint: we are looking for lawn and gut-
ter care and window cleaning services), we appreciate 
your contributions to the Society.  Your contributions 
are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law. 
  
If you have suggestions for improving our operations, 
building our membership, or expanding our program-
ming, I can reached at john@tblventures.com. Thank 
you, again, for taking time to review our newsletter and 
thank you for your support.   
  
 
Sincerely, 
  
John Norwood 
President, West Des Moines Historical Society 

Stine Hospitality Barn, West Des Moines 

http://www.xxxxxx.org
mailto:john@tblventures.com
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2013 Events by Mary Sheldahl 
This year, the West Des Moines Historical Society was 
busy with many fun events!!   
 

To kick off the event season, an Ice Cream Social was 
held in conjunction with the Historic Valley Junction 
Spring Art Market.  Children’s activities, tours of the 
Jordan House, entertainment by singer-songwriter Lily 
DeTaeye, and (of course!) ice cream were featured dur-
ing this fun event. 

Next, Justin Roberts and the Not Ready for Naptime 
Players entertained audiences for 2 performances on June 
22nd on the Bennett School lawn.  Attendees from ages 2 
to 82 danced to the catchy tunes. Everyone left with a 
smile on their face and a spring in their step. 
 

As part of the West Des Moines Independence Day Pa-
rade, the WDMHS included a float complete with volun-
teers costumed as historic characters.  The parade was a 
great way to reach out to the community about what the 
Historical Society has to offer! 

Sunday, July 14, found the Historical Society partnering 
with Iowa Shakespeare Experience for a second year of 
Shakespeare on our Lawn at historic Jordan House. This 
year’s attendees enjoyed a performance of Shakespeare 
Shorts, a family friendly sneak peak of Othello. It was a 
lovely summer evening for sitting under our trees and 
enjoying the performance of the actors. 

 

It was a dark and cloudy night October 30th as guests ar-
rived at the Jordan House for the evening’s performance 
of Cabaret Macabre – Day of the Dead Show. We part-
nered with The Iowa Shakespeare Experience for 6 per-
formances of this show from October 19th to November 
1st. Our historic Jordan House was turned into the per-
fect setting for Dracula, and the audience filled our parlor 
for an “up close and personal” intimate performance. 
Readings of Poe were held during intermission to add to 
the intrigue of the evening. 
 

To complete the events this year, be sure to visit us dur-
ing the Christmas Time at the Jordan House and Bennett 
School events! 

Children playing at the Spring Ice Cream Social 

Historical Society float at Independence Day Parade 

Shakespeare on our Lawn 

Dracula by Iowa Shakespeare Experience 



2013 Corporate Partners 
 

Volunteers 
The West Des Moines Historical Society  relies on volunteer support to help execute our mission to educate, to 
preserve, and to promote the heritage and history of West Des Moines. Without volunteer help, many of our 
needs would go unmet.  We would like to thank the following volunteers for their dedication in 2013: West Des 
Moines Historical Society Board of Directors, Ann and Don Beeson, Wynanda Ferguson, Louise Gately, Elvin 
McDonald, Kathy Meyer, Jane Reitz, Penny Schiltz, Bob and Megan Volp, Carmen Wade, Dorothy Wilson, 
Wendy Zohrer, the Newcomers Compass Club of Greater Des Moines, Iowa, and the Drake Historical Society. 
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2013 Members 
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Gary & Louise Gately 
 

PATRON $500+ 

Ann & Don Beeson 

 

SUSTAINER $250-$499 

Jack Kiburz 
Tom & Mary Sheldahl 

 
 
 
 
 
Steve & Kathy Zumbach 

 
Jennie Bailey 
Rudy & Jerry Berg 
Bobbie Breman 
Elva Candor 
Mary Dessauer 
Arthur Doenecke 
Trudy Esser 
Wynanda A. Ferguson 
Jane Gillespie 
Beverly J. Goldman 
Laurence & Karen Hutzell 
Bob & Charlotte Janeczko 
Guy & Sheri Jordan 
 

FRIEND $25-$49 

Connie Jordan 
Joe & Dorothy Judge 
R.W. Messerschmidt 
Lavonne Neerland 
Mary Nelson 
Ronald & Beryl Newberg 
Betty Olivencia 
Ralph Pantoga 
Robert Parks 
Maureen Richmond 
Shirley Riley 
Mark Rocha 
Penny Schiltz 
Eleanor Schumacher 

 
Eleanor Short 
Marion & Mark Singleton 
Ida Mae Skultety 
Sandra Hiner Smith 
Lynette Springer 
Simma Stein 
R.R.S. Stewart 
Thomas & Danielle Stull 
Suzanne Sullivan 
Kevin & Cindi Trevillyan 
John Varme 
Vera Wanamaker 
Elizabeth Wickman 

Thank you to our generous donors!  To become a member, or to renew your membership, please complete the  
remittance envelope enclosed with your newsletter.  If you have questions, please call us at 515-277-6652. 

 
Dwayne & Shirley Anderson 
Larry Anderson 
Vicki Baker 
Bill & Judy Coldiron 
Mary Cownie 
Roy & Averyle Ehrle 
 

SUPPORTER $50-$99 

John & Suzanne Johnson 
John & Karen Jordan 
Karen & William King 
Joel & Marilyn Kuhn 
Rick Messerschmidt 
Gene & Kathy Meyer 
Terry Montgomery 

 
John Norwood 
Cary Peterson 
Thomas & Carol Reinhard 
Steven & Sarah Roy 
Virginia Ver Ploeg 
Dorothy Wilson 

 
Liz & Scott Brennan 
Carol Ann Brittain 
Charles Celsi 
R.H. & Mariann Clark 
Steve & Sally Gaer 

CONTRIBUTOR $100-$249 

Betty Hill-Swander 
Robert Jordan 
Jim & Elaine Watkins-Miller 
Adrienne Moen 
Joe & Judy Morgan 

 
Diana & Dennis Morman 
Mary Parker 
Bonnie Renfro 
Ann & Stephen Schodde 
Gordon Smith 

*Represents donors who gave between January 1, 2013 - November 1, 2013 



Thank you for your support! 

West Des Moines Historical Society is a privately funded nonprofit institution that relies on the   

generosity of its friends and supporters to meet the enormous cost of providing unique and valuable     

exhibits, programs, and events.  Your continued support throughout the years has helped the Historical 

Society conserve and convey our local history. 
 
Please consider supporting the West Des Moines Historical Society in two ways: 
-Your financial support is necessary and vital for our organization. 
-Your time and talent as a volunteer is just as necessary and vital. 

Membership Form 
 

Name ________________________ Email ____________________ Phone _______________ 
 

Address ________________________________ City/State ____________________________ 
 

    New Member    Renewal 
 

Membership Level 
 

 Senior & Student - $10 Friend - $25  Supporter - $50  Contributor - $100 
 
 Sustainer - $250  Patron - $500 Benefactor - $1,000  Other $_______ 

 

I am interested in volunteering in the following capacities: 
 

 West Des Moines History/Archives    Jordan House/Bennett School Guide    
  
 Promotions/Marketing Support    Office Support    Facilities/Maintenance support 
 
 Research/Archives Assistant    Special Events  General Volunteer 
 

 

Please make checks payable to:   
West Des Moines Historical Society 

PO Box 65563 
West Des Moines, IA 50265 
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Sunday, December 1 & Sunday, December 8 
1:00-4:00 PM with guided tours at 1:00 and 2:00 

Price:  Adults, $5; Children under 12, $3 
 

The West Des Moines Historical Society invites you to visit the Historic Jordan 
House for our Holiday Open Houses.  Come for cider, entertainment and a tour 
of the circa 1850 Jordan House.  The Jordan House, a stately Victorian home of    
Italianate Gothic design, is listed on the National Register of  Historic Places.  
The Jordan House is also a member of the National  Underground Railroad Net-
work to  Freedom Program. 

 
For more information, visit www.wdmhistoricalsociety.org or call 277-6652. 

A members-only Open House will take place from 4:30-6 pm on December 8. 

Saturday, December 7 
9:00-11:00 AM and 1:00-3:00 PM 

Price: $5 per child, FREE for parents! 
 

Join us for a family-friendly experience at the Historic Bennett School for our holiday  
activities.  Families will enjoy making ornaments, decorating holiday desserts, and 
other activities.  Activities are appropriate for children ages 4 - 9.  The Bennett 
School, built in 1926 or 1927, was one of the last one room schools to be built in 
West Des Moines and was in use until at least 1941.  

 
For more information, visit www.wdmhistoricalsociety.org or call 277-6652. 

Historic Jordan House 

2001 Fuller Road 

West Des Moines, IA 50265 

Historic Bennett School 

4001 Fuller Road 

West Des Moines, IA 50265  
 
 

 
Jordan House Tour Times 

Every Friday:  11:00 am & 4:00 pm 
First Sunday of each month:  1:00 pm & 2:00 pm 

 
Private tours, breakfast groups, and evening group re-
ceptions may also be scheduled for groups of eight or 

more by calling 515-277-6652. 
 

Jordan House Tour Prices 
Every Friday and First Sunday tours 

Adults 13+:  $5.00 
Children 6 - 12:  $3.00 
Children 0 - 5:  FREE 

Private Tours:  $5 per person (minimum of $40) 
Breakfast Groups (Bring your own food & drink): $100 

+ $5 per person (up to 20) 
Evening Group Receptions (option to bring wine & 

cheese):  $100 + $5 per person (up to 35) 
 

 
 
 
 

Bennett School Tour Times & Prices 
Private tours may be scheduled for groups of eight or 

more by calling 515-277-6652 
 

Private Tours:  $5 per person (minimum of $40) 

Jordan House Tour conducted by Louise Gately 
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 www.valleyjunction.com 

Held from 5-9 PM each evening 

Horse & Trolley Rides • Live Reindeer • Santa Claus • Children’s Activities      

Professor Von Air Balloon Art • Combustible Circus Fire Performance              

Ice Carvings by Bill Gordish   •   Mistletoe Bingo   •    Food & Personal Care Drive 

 

FREE Admission 

Be sure to visit our stores and restaurants! 

Presented by: 

November 21 • December 5 • December 12 



The mission of the Society is to educate, to preserve, and to promote the heritage and history of West Des Moines. 

www.wdmhistoricalsociety.org | 515.277.6652 

West Des Moines Historical Society 
PO Box  65563 
West Des Moines, IA 50265 

This summer, the West Des Moines Historical Society 
hired Katie Getting as our Project Manager.  Katie, 
originally from Sheldon, Iowa, is a graduate of Drake 
University where she majored in History.  She started 
working with the West Des Moines Historical Society in 
May as a summer intern, and was hired full-time in Sep-
tember.  Her duties with the West Des Moines Histori-
cal Society include event planning and preparation, tour 
development and delivery, marketing communications 
and membership development, and administration. 
 
Katie says her favorite part about working with the West 
Des Moines Historical Society “has been meeting all the 
people involved and hearing their stories and learning 
from them.  There are so many wonderful people that 
have dedicated countless hours to the Society and seeing 
that and building relationships with those people is defi-
nitely my favorite part of working here.” 
 
Please join us in welcoming Katie to the West Des 
Moines Historical Society! 

 

Meet the Staff 


